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Whenever I am out of town, I inform the Mayor’s Office and the entire Planning staff as to 
which of these three individuals has been left in charge and is authorized to sign any 
necessary documents.  The duty is rotated depending on the schedules of those three 
individuals.  Specific meetings that I normally attend and duties that I normally perform are 
assigned to a variety of individuals, depending on the work and vacation schedules of those 
individuals.  I always leave a phone number where I can be reached in my absence as 
directed by a previous administration.  I am unaware of any problems arising from this 
arrangement.  To my knowledge, this arrangement has been satisfactory with this 
administration and the three previous administrations I have served. 
 
If the Planning Commission feels it is appropriate to create a position entitled “Assistant 
Planning Director,” then a position request documenting the need for the new position and 
the additional duties is submitted through the Human Resources Department and approved 
by the Mayor and City Council.  If the position is approved, the Human Resources 
Department evaluates the position for inclusion on the salary schedule.  Subsequently, the 
position is posted in house to allow all qualified internal candidates to apply, interviews are 
held and the most qualified individual selected. 
 
Unlike the Public Works Department with over 250 full time employees, I cannot justify the 
creation of an Assistant Planning Director position to add an administrative layer to a 
department with 18 full time equivalent employees.  This does not appear to be a cost 
effective use of City resources.  The current arrangement of designating one of three 
employees with the same grade to be responsible in my absence has worked quite well for 
the twelve years that I have been associated with the City of Rapid City.  This arrangement 
provides a learning opportunity to three employees without placing an undue burden on any 
one employee.  At this point in time, I cannot justify creating a position of Assistant Planning 
Director. 
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